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Head Teacher’s Message 
 

Dear Families 
I hope you enjoyed King Charles III 
Coronation and all the celebration 
events across the long bank holi-
day weekend. 
 
The children enjoyed the Corona-
tion celebration events and non-
uniform on Friday. The school was 
awash with red, white, and blue, as well as bunting.  

 
There is still time to enter the Coronation Competition I sent home to 
every child at the end of last week.  
 
Government Examinations  
This term sees many statutory government 
examinations taking place across the school.  
 
Year 2 SATs exams started last week and run 
for the whole month of May. 
 
 



Year 6 SATs exams start this week – from Tuesday 9th 
May and run for the whole week. We are proud of each 
and every child at Trinity Road and know they will all do 
their very best and strive to shine. We wish all the chil-
dren the very best of luck.  

Parking 
If you have concerns about the parking around school, I encourage you 
to contact the Council yourself and report this matter.  
 
You can do this by contacting Chelmsford City Council: 
 
https://www.chelmsford.gov.uk/parking-and-travel/parking-
restrictions/report-a-parking-issue/ 
 
You can also park for free using the council’s park and stride scheme at 
The Meadows. Details about this scheme are below. 
 
Park & Stride - The Meadows Parking – How to Apply 
Do you want a reliable place to park where you won’t get a ticket for 
drop off and pick up times?  
 
From now on, if you wish to utilize the park & stride scheme at The 
Meadows you will still need to enquire at our school reception, where  



we will be able to verify that you are indeed parents of a attending 
child. The school office team will now only need to take down the re-
quired vehicle registration and the postcode of your home address 
(which should the same address as we hold for your child in our school 
system and the address that your car is insured at), both of which will 
need to be passed onto Essex County Council to be added onto a data-
base. There is no physical permit to display – it is all done on your vehi-
cle registration number.  

 
Once you are registered here is the 
advice from the council: 
When parking after being regis-
tered, a parent would still need 
to take a ticket when entering the 

carpark, (but do not pay at the machines). On exit they need to push the 
help button to exit. The controller will ask them for their vehicle registra-
tion number and to scan their ticket. The first 45 minutes will be free, 
beyond the 45 minutes will be payable whilst at the exit barrier.   
 
Staying Up to Date  
The very best way to find out what is happening in school, keep up to 
date with key dates and special events or hear about updates, is to read 
the ParentMail messages that are emailed to you through the Parent-
Mail App and read the Newsletter.  
 
If we do not have the correct details (email, telephone or contact de-

tails) for you, please pop in to the School Office to 
change these details or request a change of infor-
mation form and we can update this for you. 
 
 

If you would like support setting up the ParentMail App please speak to 
the School Office, who can support you to get this up and running. 



Be On Time! - School Times  
 Gates open at 8.35am and the blue doors open at 
            8.45am.  
 The school bell will sound at 8.50am to let every 
            One know the gates will be closing in 5 minutes.  
 At 8.55am the gates will close and all children need 

                                      to be in by this time. 
 
Work with us to make sure your child is in on time and ready to start 
their day with their classmates. 
 

Smart Watches 
Smart watches are mobile devices with many extras 
on them, including the ability to take photos. We do 
not allow smart watches, of any sort, in school and we 
will be asking children to remove these devices to be 
stored securely if children are wearing them to 
school.  
 
Birthday Sweets 

Please remember as a healthy school we will not 
be handing out birthday sweets in school or on 
the school site at the end of the day. If you would 
like to buy a class book or game, or send fruit in 
these are other ways you can celebrate your 
child’s birthday with their class.  

 
FOT 2023 Events – Summer Term Dates 
 
Sunday 2nd July –  Trinity Road Summer Fair 
Join us on Sunday 2nd July for our annual 
Summer Fair at school. There will be lots of 
stalls to visit, rides to have fun on, things to 
eat and drink, as well as games to play. 
 
More information is to come. 



Save the date, we will see you there! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Natasha Outhwaite 
Headteacher 
 
 



 

 

 

 

Our schools attendance target is 95%  

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% 

Good ~ 95—98.5% 

Could do better  ~ 94.9% and below  

Last weeks attendance was 92.1% 

 
McKee Could do better 

Donaldson Could do better 

Deacon Could do better 

James Could do better 

Jeffers Could do better 

Rosen Could do better 

Cowell Could do better 

Pichon Could do better 

Sachar Outstanding 

Rauf Could do better 

Ho-Yen Good 

http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis
http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis


Super Writer, PAP Star & Community 

Contributor Certificates 

Respect & Be Your Best Badges 
The table below shows who the awards were won by this 

week. The certificates will be sent home one week after 

they are awarded. The Respect and Be Your Best badges are given to the children 

every Friday and then handed back the following Friday for the next children. 

 

 

Class PAP Star Learning 

Star 

Respect 

Badge 

Be Your 

Best Badge 

Donaldson Beau Eva Ruairi Nirav 

McKee Robin Hanzala Francesca Ayansh 

Deacon Naylaa Aryahi Jaenaya Lucas 

James Noah Evan Harper Isabel 

Jeffers Vernika Aimee Zara James 

Rosen Evie Kian Brilliant Veronica 

Cowell Luke Theo Elia Esmee 

Pichon Freya Anila Zephan Harvey 

Sachar Luke Zeke Tyler Gabriel 

Rauf Jessica Tori Miley-Rose Kenzi 

Ho-Yen Lauren Thomas Harry Maison 



Week 1 

 
LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK 

 

SATs Breakfast—Year 6 only 

PE Kit—Whole School 

James Class Families Update—James class only 

McKee Class Letter—McKee class only 

 

All letters can be found on the school website:   

 

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk   

 



TERM DATES * denotes new   

Date Time Event Information 

09/05/23 to 

12/05/23  

In school time Year 6 SATs We are providing breakfast 

from 8am for Year 6 children. 

If they will not be attending 

breakfast, please ensure your 

child arrives in school 

promptly at 8.45am. 

10/05/23  3.30pm to 

5.30pm 

McKee Class 

online Learner 

Conferences 

 

11/05/23  1.00pm to 

4.00pm 

McKee Class 

face-to-face 

Learner Confer-

ences 

 

29/05/23 to 

02/06/23  

 Half Term  

05/06/23  All day Non Pupil Day  

06/06/23  8.45am Return to school  

11/06/23 to 

14/06/23 * 

 Year 5 Residen-

tial Trip to 

Bawdsey Manor 

More information to follow 



 





 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


